
Mount Pleasant Primary School 

NEWSLETTER 
 

Newsletter Number 8                                                                                                                                     1st April 2022 

 

Dear Families, 

 

We can’t quite believe we are heading towards the end of term 1!   

 

It has been fantastic to be able to have a full school term.  There has been a range of exciting things that have happened 

including excursions to Sovereign Hill, Dementia trail, our School Athletics day (the first time in two years) and our Learning 

to Learn program at the beginning of year. The students are really getting into our academic learning with tutoring 

programs, Sounds Write and Numeracy Number talks up and running.   

Next Thursday is a Reward Day where the whole school has a chance to celebrate all their successes in our learning, I’m 

sure it will be a great day.   

On the last day of school students are celebrating with a ‘pyjama day’ led by the SRC. Please bring a gold coin donation. 

Next week teachers will also be planning in their Year groups for next terms Inquiry topic, which is Science focused.   

Pick Up Times and After School Care: 
We are experiencing a large number of early pick-ups from school.  
We discourage families picking children up early from school unless there is a valid reason to do so such as a medical 
appointment. If you arrive early to pick your child up without prior communication, you may need to wait until there is 
an available staff member to go to the classroom to collect them. Victorian schools are experiencing ongoing staff 
shortages that is impacting our daily operations including staffing of our Admin Office. 
 
COVID Updates: 
Thank you to families who have been keeping children home whilst unwell. Even if you have a negative RA Test, if your 
child is visibly unwell, we ask that they stay home to recover. There seems to be an array of other illnesses going around 
at the moment. Our first priority is keeping our community safe and our school open. We are very lucky that so far our 
staffing impacts have been manageable even with CRT shortages and staff absences.  
 
School Uniform: 
It has been pleasing to see so many of our students wearing full school uniform and with their hats every day! 
Wearing school uniform is compulsory at Mount Pleasant Primary School. Wearing a uniform develops a sense of 
belonging and promotes equality in our learning community, assists in student safety by ensuring staff are able to 
identify children when on local walks and excursions, and reduces clothing costs over time. Please ensure your child 
wears the correct and clean school uniform each day. Navy blue items such as shorts, pants, t shirts and jumpers can all 
be purchased at very reasonable prices from a range of stores such as Big W/Best and Less/K-Mart. For embroidered 
school uniform pieces, you can purchase from Crockers in Ballarat. 
 
 
 
 
 

Upcoming Dates 
Reward Day                                                                                                      Thursday 7th April  

Pyjama Day/Last day of Term- 2.30pm FINISH                               Friday 8th April  
Term 2 commences                                                                              Tuesday 26th April 
Teeth on Wheels                                                                                   Monday 2nd May 
Book Fair                                                                                                Wednesday 4th May 
 
 
 
 
 
 
              
 

                                                      
                                                         
 
 
                                                                                      
 
                                   
 

         
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

      

  

 

 

 

News from the Principal 

 



 
 
Change of Contact details: 
Please let the Admin Office know as soon as possible if your details such as phone number, address change. 
 
Warm regards,  
 
Leah Lacny 
 
Acting Principal 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners of Country throughout Victoria and pay respect to the ongoing living cultures of First Peoples. 

              

                   
 

 

 

 

 

Fridays are 

ICY-POLE DAY 

$1 

 

                                  TEETH ON WHEELS- FREE Dental Care 

  

An email was sent out this week to families regarding Teeth on Wheels visiting our school next Term on the 2nd 

of May. Teeth on Wheels are focused on providing check-ups and cleaning appointments onsite and will be 

able to advise you if your child is eligible to receive FREE dental care under The Child Dental Benefit Schedule. 

Forms this year need to be filled out online and before the 2nd May.  Once you have completed your form 

online the Teeth on Wheels team will be in contact to schedule your child’s appointment. 

 

   

 

2.30PM FINISH 

on Friday 8th April 

– End of Term 1 

The Students Council members (SRC) met recently to 

discuss a fundraiser for Term 1. They brainstormed some 

ideas and decided on a ‘Pyjama Day” for the last day of 

term where students could bring their favourite teddy 

and make a gold coin donation.  

Last week, SRC members were busy making posters to 

advertise the event around school. 

 

 

Reward Day forms must be returned by MONDAY or students will be unable to attend. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                       

                                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Term 1 Reward Day  

 

 

At Mount Pleasant Primary School, Gold and Silver Reward Days are special days to acknowledge and reward 

children for their positive behaviour throughout the school term.  

On Thursday, 7th of April, students who have achieved Gold and Silver status will be attending the following: 

 

Foundation students will be going to Peady Street Reserve to play games and have a picnic as a group. Students 

who achieve Bronze status will be supervised by Kate at school.   

 

Year 1 to Year 6 students will be going to Sovereign Hill. Students will be leaving with staff at 10am and return 

approximately at 1:30pm.  Students are allowed to bring a maximum of $8 dollars to spend. Students who achieve 

Bronze status will be supervised by Kate at school.                                                                                                              

       

There is no cost for attending this terms Reward Day.                                                                                                                                            

Please return forms by the 4th of April.  

 

Leah Lacny 
Learning Specialist - Welfare 

 

 

 

Grade 5/6B update 

Students in 5/6B have been working on passion projects to do with our inquiry topic ‘Making Democracy’.  Here’s a 

snapshot of some of the amazing projects currently underway.  Well done students on using teamwork, creativity and 

individual talents to showcase your knowledge and understanding of Australia’s Democracy. 

 Eva, Siera and Ruby are 

creating posters to 

represent life in Australia 

and to showcase our 

Democratic values and 

principles of freedom and 

equality. 

 

 

Odin is creating a 

website/presentations on 

the History of Democracy.  

Jack is coding a computer 

game on the three levels of 

government. 

 

 

Blade completed an 

informational poster on the 

Australian Border Force and 

is now creating a LEGO 

construction of Parliament 

House. 

 

 

Storm and Zac are 

creating clay statues to 

represent the three-

levels of government. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please help our school win the war 

against head lice by checking your 

child’s hair each week. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


